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I represented JREC at the annual WECA Education planning meeting.  Similar to last year, this was a relaxed and 
very pleasant get together.     
 
After a few formalities, there was a group discussion about educational topics of interest.  The minutes from the 
meeting record that we talked about the following:   

• NISC class on Call to Order 

• Artificial Intelligence (AI) for both employees and directors 

• Nuclear energy 

• Ethical and/or responsible spending 

• For financial and parliamentary procedures session, have more case studies and practical examples on 
how you would address it.  

• Cybersecurity training 

• On demand rate versus time of use rate – impact it will have. Maybe in the director financial webinar 
series. 

• Sales Tax – put in the financial webinar series for finance managers 
 
Later that day we broke off into smaller groups.  The group assigned to decide on courses for Coop Directors 
ended up with these recommendations:     

Credentialed Cooperative Director (CCD):  In keeping with the 2-year rotation of CCD programs, the committee 
recommended the below lineup for 2025 CCD programs: 

2610 – Understanding the Electric Business 
2630 – Strategic Planning 
 
Board Leadership Certificate (BLC): The sub-committee reviewed all Board Leadership programs available. The 
lineup for 2025 BLC programs (in order of importance) are: 

930.1 – Ethics and Governance: Implementing the New Accountability 
960.1 – Value of the Generation, Transmission, and Distribution Relationships 
975.1 – Capital Credits: Issues and Decisions 
990.1 – CCD Refresher 
950.1 – Practical Communication Strategies for Directors 
988.1 – The Board’s Role in Safety 
 
I think this is a good selection, although we make these choices mostly based on the course title only.  As with last 
year, I offered the suggestion that having feedback from course evaluations and ratings of the course presenters 
would be an improvement over just deciding based on the course title.  Others seemed to agree, so this might 
happen in the future.   
 
The discussion at this session was lively and wide ranging, with lots of kibbitzing and comparing of notes that went 
well beyond educational curricula.  I ended up talking through lunch with Dan Korn of Vernon Electric Coop.  He 
has been the Coop representative on the Dairyland board for over 20 years and has a remarkable knowledge of 
the history and nature of the Dairyland/Coop relationship.  One anecdote that really stuck with me is that the 
Vernon Board meetings focus so thoroughly on the Dairyland factor that, when it comes time for Dan to give his 
Dairyland Board report, he usually has already covered everything and more.   




